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	NEWS FROM THE ASCA NEWSDESK

November 2005


On behalf of the Australian Sister Cities Association (ASCA) we would like to wish all our members a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year and good luck in 2006 with your sister city programs.

If you wish to receive the newsletter directly please email the Secretary, Margaret Evans at mevans@hobsonsbay.vic.gov.au to be included on the email distribution list.

2005 ASCA CONFERENCE IN LATROBE, VICTORIA

This year’s ASCA conference was held in Latrobe City, Victoria from Sunday, 25 September to Wednesday, 28 September 2005.  The conference was very successful with some very interesting speakers and presenters not to mention the social program that was enjoyed by all especially the young people who obviously love to dance.

Meaghan Jewson, Events Co-ordinator for Latrobe would appreciate your feedback on the conference which can be found on http://www.sistercitiesconference.org.au/EvaluationForm/ 

Once you complete the form, it will automatically come back to me via email with no indication as to who has completed the form,  unless of course you put your name in the comments box! 

Also the presentations can be downloaded as well from http://www.sistercitiesconference.org.au/downloads/
The Executive on behalf of the Association Members conveys sincere appreciation to both the Latrobe City Council and the Conference Organising Committee.

NEW YOUTH ADVISER
Ms Thu-Trang Tran ASCA’s Youth Adviser who was appointed last year has due to work commitments resigned from the position.

The Executive has decided to review the position and role of youth advisor and this will be discussed at their next meeting in February.  In the meantime any enquiries relating to youth issues for next years conference in Devonport should be directed to Devonport’s Youth Worker, Rachael Morris.  Any other youth enquiries may be directed to one of the members of the Executive.

On behalf of the Executive Committee, we thank Trang for her contribution to the committee and wish her well for the future.

NEW MEMBERS, LIFE MEMBERS AND PAST MEMBERS
The Executive has resolved that new members, life members and any member who has made a considerable contribution to sister cities should be recognised.  The Executive adopted the following:

New Members
That all new members will receive a letter of welcome, a certificate, brochure and ASCA badge.

Life Members
That an award in recognition of their Life Membership be presented to Joan Thompson, Jennie Lee, Arthur Heiler and Kevin Hill.

Past Members
Past members or members who have made a considerable contribution to the sister cities movement be acknowledged by having a profile of their contribution included in an edition of Sister Cities News.

STATUS OF FUNDING APPLICATION
Mark Brady was thanked for his recent funding submission to the Federal Government and it was agreed that members need to follow up to the Government with a letter of support details of which was relayed to the members at the Annual General Meeting.

The following motion was put to and supported by the meeting:

“That all members be requested to write to State and Federal Ministers for Local Government, their respective local members and peak industry bodies in support of ASCA’s request for a closer working relationship with all levels of government and the establishment of a secretariat jointly funded by the Federal Government, State Government and ASCA.”

ASCA’S 2006 CONFERENCE – 12-15 NOVEMBER 2006
During this year’s conference, Devonport City Council provided a taste of what we can expect next year at the 2006 Australian Sister Cities Conference.  The conference will be held from 12th November – 15th November and I will provide more details in the next newsletter.

Next year is the 2006 Australia-Japan Year of Exchange that commemorates the 30th anniversary of the signing of the 1976 Basic Treaty of Friendship and Cooperation between Australia and Japan, otherwise known as the NARA Treaty (Nippon-Australia Relations Agreement) and will be acknowledged in some way in the Devonport conference program.

ASCA’S 2007 CONFERENCE – AND THE WINNER IS !!!!!
The Executive is pleased to announce that the 2007 Australian Sister Cities Conference was awarded to Darwin in the Northern Territory.  The dates are yet to be finalised however it is expected to occur in either August or early September 2007.

POSITIONS ON THE ASCA EXECUTIVE
As you may be aware elections for positions on the ASCA Executive now occur every two years and this year in Latrobe members were given the opportunity to nominate for positions on the Executive.  As there were only sufficient nominations received to fill available positions there was no need for an election to be held. 

The 2005/2007 ASCA Executive is as follows:

Cr Kevin Hill, President (NSW)


Ms Jan Teasdale, Vice-President (WA)


Ms Margaret Evans, National Secretary (VIC)


Mr Caisley Graham, National Treasurer (NSW)


Mr Ray Kelly, Executive Committee Member (QLD)


Mr Bill Wilson, Executive Committee Member (TAS)


Mr Mark Brady, Executive Committee Member (VIC)

FEATURES IN SISTER CITIES NEWS
Members are encouraged to send any sister city related articles along with photographs, if available, to ASCA’s Sister Cities News Editor, Jim Mynard on email mynard@nex.net.au who will be happy to include them in a forthcoming edition of the newspaper.  This is a great way to show off and share exciting sister city activities and programs conducted within your city. 

Ideally the Sister Cities News would appreciate articles from all over Australia.

Paid advertisements may also be placed in Sister Cities News at very reasonable rates. 

From the ASCA Executive
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